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What fun we had at the NM State Fair again this year! Above is a picture of the hard working team that took apart the
Azevedo’s 25 Roadster, & then put it back together in almost record time. See the story on page 8.

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

&  MTFCA
i/ 119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

President

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com

Vice President

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young
No cards sent out in Sept!!

If you know of anyone who is ill, or needs a
note of cheer, contact Bernice at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or 294-7450.

Look who’s running for the MTFCA Board!

Yes, our own Lizzie, Bernice Young, is run-
ning for the Board of Directors for our Na-
tional Club.

Be sure Bernice is one of the 3 directors you
vote for! Best of luck, Bernice!!!

Email Commitiee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/
Refreshments

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historian

Tour Coordinator

Hospitality

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Mark Wing 271-8912

msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com
John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net
Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

From the Editor: If you have something for
the Newsletter, please contact Lorna at 898-
7700 or email dribblebit@comcast.net.

We Welcome New Members!!

This month we welcome our newest members, Bob &
Sherry Jackson into our Club, as well as the MTFCA!

We invite you to join us at our meetings, breakfasts, &
other events. Keep the newsletter handy to make sure
you don’t miss out on anything!! Welcome!!
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President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

[t looks like this year is just about over. The
cooler weather is settling in, but as I said previ-
ously, this does not mean our driving days of
2013 are over. We still have a few activities lined
up so, as usual, make sure your car is in tip top
shape & get your T’s “winter” ready. As always,
do not hesitate to ask for a helping hand. Our
work parties are a great opportunity to get the
winterization done.

When you are all reading this newsletter, that
would mean it is Oct, & we have just a couple of
months left to the year, & our club elections are
just around the corner. Now is a good time to fig-
ure who you would like to see in office for 2014.

Thanks and be safe,

“Born to
be Wild”

Oct 6 ...International Balloon Fiesta ...see below
Oct 12...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Oct 13...Fall Leaf Day Tour...see page 11

Oct 24...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Nov 21...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard (1 wk
early, due to Thanksgiving) “Guys With Pies!”

Dec 7...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party

Feb 24-29, 2014...MTFCA Annual Business Meeting
Royal Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale,
Florida...see page 11.
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Balloon Fiesta Car Show Oct 6
Plan on taking your T to the Balloon Fiesta this
year! Betty Housholder has arranged for passes,
& distributed many of them at our last meeting.
You may bring your T early Sat afternoon (before
the Balloon Glow) & leave it all night, or you may
drive them in on Sun morning anytime before
9AM. Camping out Sat night won’t be allowed.
We always have a great turnout & an enjoyable
day watching the balloons as they launch & land.
Of course, we also enjoy eating our way through
the day!
See you there!
Call Betty at 345-1329 if you have questions.

ELECTIONS COMING UP AT NOV MEETING!!

Nominations are being taken for Pres, VP, Sec,
Treasurer, & 3 Directors. Please contact a Direc-
tor or an officer with your nomination.

If you have a questions about what the position
requires, just contact an officer or director, &
they’ll gladly give you the info you need!

Our Committees need new volunteers, also. (See
Pg 2). If you are interested, let an officer know!

Roadrunner Food Bank Holiday Donation

At our Christmas Party, Dec 7, we will collect for the
Roadrunner Food Bank again. Money or food may be
donated. Keep in mind that for every $1 collected, 5
meals are provided to the hungry, so money is espe-
cially welcome! Contact Linda Riel with questions.

See Linda Riel if you need badges, shirts or caps. Also, if
you want a logo put on your T shirts, sweatshirts, polo
shirts, jackets, etc. 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
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‘{ n October
, Happy Birthday To: October
10/2 LindavRiel 10/19 Allison Berglund HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

10/2 SusanvWing 10/24 Skip Dunn To:

10/6 Doug Rappuhwy 10/26 Linda Hash 10/26 Stan & Janice Gauna

10/14 Gayle Gaines  10/29 HerbertPadgett 10/? Nick & Lola Serna

10/17 Jim McXinstry 1 0/29 Lola Serna
10/18 Ted Harris

Don’ts for Ford Owners!... From the Ford Manual 1915

Don’ts Before Starting
Don’t start engine with spark advanced.
Don't start engine unless hand brake lever is set.
Don’t try to start engine without gasoline in the tank.
Don'’t start engine without sufficient oil in crank case.
Don't try to start engine until you have turned on switch.
Don't start car without filling radiator with water.

Don’t start car until throttle lever has been advanced 5 or 6 notches.

Don’ts when Running

Don’t put clutch in high without reasonable start on low.

Don’t race motor.

Don'’t see how quickly you can stop or how fast you can start.

Don'’t leave motor running when you leave car.

Don’t forget to retard spark when motor begins to slow down or labor in pulling or ascending grade.

Don’t use foot brakes continually when descending long grades. It is liable to burn the brake lining.
Apply the slow speed pedal & operate against the compression of the engine, retarding the spark &
throttle levers. This is an effective means of checking the speed of the car.
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Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks
to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to get in touch with Linda.

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 24 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thanks!
Feb 28 President Vice President Thanks!
Mar 28 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna Thanks!
April 25 Tom & Cathy Miles Thanks!
May 23 Vern & Pat Willan Thanks!
June 27 Gerald Hash Bernice Young Thanks!
July 25 Vernon Armstrong Bruce Daniel Thanks!
Aug 22 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan (Ice Cream Social) [Thanks!
Sep 26 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo Thanks!
Oct 24 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre
Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21 Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)

December No Meeting No Meeting
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T n Vittles 2013

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 12 Mark & Sharon The Egg & [ 6901 Menaul Blvd NE Thanks!
Feb 9 Mark & Susan Wing Golden Corral 5207 San Mateo Blvd NE Thanks!
Mar 9 Stan & Janice Gauna Hot Tamale 1520 Rio Rancho Blvd SE, Rio Rancho Thanks!
Apr 13 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café 3600 Osuna NE Thanks!
May 11 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien |8:30 AM at their home, 11320 Oakland Ave NE Thanks!
June 1 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) 6118 Edith NE Thanks!
July 13 Bernice Young Mykono’s Café @ 5900 Eubank NE (Juan Tabo) Thanks!
Aug 3 Ken & Kass Carpenter Kelly’s Brew Pub @ 3222 Central SE (Nob Hill Dist)  Thanks!
Sept 14 Bruce Daniel Jimmy’s Café 7007 Jefferson NE (just N of Osuna) Thanks!
Oct12 Dean & Linda Roper’s 8810 Central SE (Just E of Wyoming next to Hillson'’s)
Nov 9 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near [-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Meeting minutes, 9/26/2013

The meeting was called to order by Pres Dean Van Doren at 7:05 PM. The pledge was said by all. There
was one new member present, Bob Jackson. He & his wife, Sherry joined the Club. We had no guests.

President’s report- Tonight's refreshments are provided by Fran Gurule and Larry & Lorna Azevedo.
Dean asked Bernice for an update on the MTFCA cruise. She stated The 26 cabins had been reserved and
that 1 man from Australia will be coming. All senior cabins have been filled but that there are still cabins
available for police, fire fighters and military, both active and retired. Dean then encouraged everyone to
join the national organization. He stated that elections were coming up and to think about whom you
want for officers. The viewing of the video from the Portales Tour will be Sunday 9/29 at noon at the
Azevedo’s. Pizza is being ordered and everyone will pitch in on the costs. Linda will need to know if you
are going so she can order enough pizza. Please let her know ASAP. Larry explained how to get to their
home this weekend because of the Harvest Festival. Kirk has sent out an email regarding this also.

Vice President’s report- Kirk said he and Susan attended the National Tour in Arkansas. He gave a re-
port on what they did. He then talked about the raffle.

Secretary’s report- The minutes were passed as published.

Treasurer’s report- Sharon said 4 people had already paid their dues for next year. She also stated she
needed a new application with your dues so that information could be updated.

EMAIL- Kirk said that he sent out an email correcting Dean and Linda’s emails and that
KSBUS@yahoo.com is actually KSBUS@yahoo.com for Jeff Miller. Please correct in your address list.

Telephone- Linda said to let her know if need to be added to the call list or don’t want to be called.

Newsletter- Lorna said the newsletter deadline was this weekend. She also asked that you please put
birth dates and anniversaries on your application so she could publish them in the newsletter.

Hospitality - Bernice sent out no cards this month. Please let her know about anyone who is sick, hav-
ing surgery or needs a card of encouragement.

Librarian- Mark said the books and videos are there to be checked out, please call them anytime; also
you can pick up at his residence.

Program Coordinator- Marilyn had sent information that John Hayne would do a program tonight.
Quartermaster- Larry said everything was accounted for.

Tour Coordinator - Dean asked Vaughn Rockafellow about a Silver City Tour. Vaughn said that it would
probably be June 5 or 12 and would take in the Gila Cliff Dwellings which has hilly, winding roads and
would be Thursday through Sunday as usual.

Webmaster- Mark reported that he has uploaded pictures of the work parties, State Fair and T N’ Vit-

tles. He is also researching ways of backing up the web site. Mark introduced Bob Jackson as a new
member. He went to the Portales tour with Mark.
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T N'Vittles/Refreshments-Per Linda, the next T N'Vittles is at Roper’s on Central E of Wyoming, 10/12.
Previous Events
Dean announced that there were 8 cars that showed up for Rich Ford Edgewood. There were no rubber

chicken incidents and that the breakfast at the Wing’s was excellent.

Bruce reported that 1 coupe braved the rain and showed up for the breakfast carrying the Wings. The
breakfast was at Jimmy’s Café and 28 people came.

Vaughn reported that the State Fair was well attended & that we had 15 cars there. The “Best of Show”
ribbon has disappeared. Larry then reported that he had 6 vets and 6 rookies working on the take-apart
car. The times were 11.25 and 9.01 min, the record was set 11 years ago with a time of 6.50 minutes.
Unfinished Business

Betty has passes for the Balloon Fiesta Car Show. You can bring your car in on Sat evening & park next to

the building or come in early Sun morning about 6-6:30 AM.

Larry got a call from the Raymond Sanchez Community Center asking us to participate in their car show
on October 5. It runs most of the day with arrival times between 8 and 10:30 AM.

Holiday Party - Bernice will be chairing the potluck this year. It will be an Italian theme. Dean an-
nounced that Bernice will be on the ballot for MTFCA this year. Ballots will be published in the Vintage

Ford and he encouraged all to vote.

New Business
Roadrunner Food Bank-Linda announced a collection at our Holiday Party. $1 can feed 5 people.

Sharon and Julie want to do a fall color tour in the local mountains. It is a 36 mile trip down old 66 to
337 south then loops back to S 14 to the Pine Flats picnic ground. The trip would be Sunday, October 13.
Please pack a lunch. There is an ice cream place 1 mile back that you can go to after lunch. Sharon asked
if there was any interest and 7 people responded. Please let her know if you can go. Meet at 9:30 at
Tramway and I 40.

Birthdays and anniversaries were announced.

Dean said per Orlando 7 people from Tex are coming in for our Dinner & Video Show next weekend.
We took a break

No wanted or for sale items. Kirk doesn’t need headlight lenses anymore.

John Hayne said he would have 800 pounds of Model T parts at the Los Lunas Swap Meet this weekend.
Steve Suttle wants to stage a cover for the Vintage Ford in front of the Kimo Theatre. More info to come.
John Hayne gave a short program on ignition switch covers.

Raffle winners were: Vern Willan, Gerald Hash and Kirk Peterson

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM

Respectfully submitted
Robbi Ross, Secretary
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STATE FAIR, Sept 15

What a beautiful day for the Lizzies to venture out! The rains stopped for the day, & many drove their
T’s all the way to the fair & back home. 15 Model T’s showed up & were really a hit with the fair goers!

We answered many questions from the crowd, & they were very interested in our beautiful cars....Kirk’s,
too! (Justkidding. I think Buster Brown is beautiful ..in his own way, of course...love those cushions!)

We had a hard working group of members valiantly taking apart & putting back together our ‘25 Road-
ster “Take Apart Car”. The first assembly took them 11 min, 25 sec. The second assembly was a cool 9
min, 1 sec. This might sound like a lot of time to some who have witnessed car assemblies before, but
we make sure the car actually runs & is driven forward & backward before it’s considered “back to-
gether”. (This is so Larry can drive it back to the parking area!) The guys did a wonderful job, & now
several of the ladies are convinced we can do it, too..we'll see what happens to that idea...

We ate till our tummies were full & then we ate some more. Fair foods may not be the most healthy, but,
hey, it’s just once a year & it’s so worth the extra poundage!! Here’s some pictures of the day to enjoy!
—_— e =i . o Tl .
n | B nd IR E _..f __ P I. <Norma, Susan, & Sharon (the timekeeper) enjoying the show!
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I | ) vvv Using the hoist to lift the engine...saving a few backs!!
ANDWICH S P s ving 2 few backst

Don Souther..you need to be in the fray, &

Laura, do you think we ladies can do this? vv
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Pictures were mostly of “rear ends”, but you know
who you are!! A4
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Yes, it does
drive forward
& back! The
Lizzies did a

& oreat job put-
ting it together

A 2 times. The
2nd time was
the best time
at 9 min, 1 sec.

What a
: team!!!
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Kirk & Susan’s Marvelous Adventure on the Hillbilly Tour In Sept....by Kirk Peterson

On our way to Eureka Springs, Ark, Susan & | stopped to visit Ted & Nancy Forum in Supalpa, OK. They treated us to a special tour of Tulsa
in their beautiful "blind back" Model A Sedan. After traveling on Rt 66 from Ted & Nancy's home, we stopped &enjoyed the "East Meets
West" bronze sculpture of a wagon & a Model T at the Tulsa 11th St. Bridge & then on to the lovely gardens of Woodward Park in down-
town Tulsa. We thanked Ted & Nancy for their generous hospitality & made our way to Northern Ark.

The 2013 Hillbilly Tour is also a MTFCA Natl. Tour & was held in Eureka Springs, Ark. Over 110 cars participated in this annual event. We
met with Tom & Janice Christofferson, Fredericksburg, TX, Duane & Nita Nicholson, Rochester, WI, Charlie & Mary Vandervort, Prairie
Village, KS & Ron & Sharon Osburn, Checotah, OK.

On Wed. we had our tour photograph taken at the Queen Ann Mansion in Eureka Springs. Then we drove through Eureka Springs, across
the White River & over Beaver Dam. That evening there was a Hillbilly picnic & Hillbilly costume contest. Duane & Nita dressed in compli-
menting attire & were runner's up in the very entertaining awards program.

Thurs we drove 90 mi. Our first stop was at the War Eagle Mill, a working grist mill in Benton County Ark. We traveled to the Crystal
Bridges Museum of American Art in Bentonville, AR. The magnificent collection was compiled by Walmart heiress Alice Walton. We also
visited Sam Walton's first Walmart, now a gift shop & museum. Sam's daily driver, a Ford pickup, is housed in the Museum.

Fri. was 53 miles. We visited the Golden Pioneer Museum, which featured a great display of glassware, time pieces, & Farmall Tractors,
etc. Then it was on to Berryville for Lunch in the back of a Surveyor's office on the square & a visit to Memory Lane Museum.

Sat was an easy day of 63 mi in our air conditioned Explorer with our passengers, Tom & Janice. We toured the Pea Ridge Natl Military
Park. We then had an exquisite lunch at Ruby's Liquor & CENEX fuel stop in Seligman, MO. We motored to Roaring River State Park
where the fish were jumping onto every hook, line & sinker dropped in the river. We attended the Closing Banquet that eve.

Sun morning included breakfast at Myrtie Mae's & time to sadly say goodbye to our new & old friends. We loaded up the T & went to
Branson retracing part of Friday's tour route. Tues, in Branson, we "rode the duck" on Table Rock Lake & had dinner with my nephew, TR
& his family. Wed afternoon we attended the lavish production of "Joseph" with Gene and Jackie who are Model T’ers from "Surf City".
Thurs, at O Dark Thirty, we hooked up the trailer headed back to Santa Fe.




Pg 11

FOR SALE/WANT ADS
WANTED- Steve Suttle wants a 1917 California license plate.
WANTED- John Hayne wants 3 1927 headlight shells
WANTED- Jeff Miller (new member) wants to buy a Model T, 2 or 4 door, 1915-1925. Call 505-730-2608

WANTED- Cole Wedekind needs rear fenders for his 1927 Touring. Call Larry at 410-1909

*&&%&#ﬁ%&#ﬁ%&#&%&#&%&*&%

Fall Leaf Day Tour, Oct 13

@%

The Dominguez’s & Dilts’s are sponsoring a Day Tour to view the Fall foliage in the E Mountains.
We will meet at the shopping center on I-40 & Tramway at 9:30 AM & travel about 36 miles total.

&

' Pack a picnic lunch. There’s also an ice cream place we can stop at.

si

%\ Sounds like a fun day to get our T’s out, & take in the beauty of the Fall colors in the crisp mountain air! “

! See you there!!!
*&&%&*&%&*&@* A **%&**%%

Nosey Notes from Nellie...Answers from Sept Newsletter

Answers from Sept newsletter: 1. Neil O’Brien 2. Mark Wing 3. Paul & Marilyn Duncan 4. Don Souther 5. Tom
Miles 6. Laura Kammerer, Susan Wing, & Dean Van Doren

Member Appreciation Dinner

53 Lizzies enjoyed dinner & the Band at the Post 49 for our yearly Member Appreciation Dinner. The
food was great, & the company was greater! We enjoyed our friends from Amarillo, Tex, & some of our

members who we hadn’t seen for a while. Thanks to Linda & Dean for planning such a fun evening!




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is Oct 24

COME JOIN

THE FUN!



